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NABL Agrees to Provide Technical Assistance for

CDFA’s Efforts to Update IDB Manufacturing Definition

CLEVELAND, OHIO – The Council of Development Finance Agencies (CDFA) has announced a technical assistance partnership with the National Association of Bond Lawyers (NABL).   

CDFA’s legislative efforts to improve the laws that govern and regulate the use of Industrial Development Bonds (IDBs) has lead to this new partnership with NABL. A longtime supporter of each other’s industry efforts, CDFA and NABL are both excited to renew this relationship. NABL has agreed to work as a technical advisor to CDFA to address potential changes to the definition of manufacturing as it relates to the use of IDBs. This issue is one of CDFA’s top legislative priorities for 2007 and beyond.  In particular, this policy focuses on amending the definition for manufacturing to increase the number of potential qualified users that may access the program. 

“I am very excited about re-establishing our relationship with NABL.  This is the type of energy and interaction that will help make our legislative priorities a success in the coming year as well as help support economic development bond deals,” said Toby Rittner, CDFA’s executive director.

The use of IDBs is limited to a “manufacturing facility” defined as “any facility used in manufacturing or production of tangible personal property, including processing resulting in a change in the condition of such property.” Although small and medium sized manufacturers are key industries driving economic growth in many states, “new economy” tech-based industries, such as biotechnology and software, are becoming an increasingly important part of local manufacturing sectors. Under the current IDB use definition, these new economy industries are not eligible for program financing.

However, in the JOBS Act passed in 2004, a new and broader definition of manufacturing was approved. The IRS has adopted this definition as it relates to that piece of legislation and CDFA is exploring the potential for a regulatory ruling within the IRS that would conform the definition of manufacturing for IDBs to reflect the definition passed in 2004. 

Understanding that this change will be very significant, CDFA has sought NABL’s input and technical expertise to determine the appropriateness of this change.  CDFA has also begun to discuss this strategy within the industry and expects to approach the IRS in the next few months to submit a potential request for consideration. 

CDFA continues to address its other top priorities for the new Congress as well. Including increasing the maximum IDB bond size from $10 to $20 million; amending the non-bank qualified limitations on IDBs; and modifying or eliminating AMT on IDBs.  

CDFA is a national association dedicated to the advancement of development finance concerns and interests.  CDFA is comprised of the nation’s leading and most knowledgeable members of the development finance community representing over 200 public, private and non-profit development organizations. For more information on CDFA go to www.cdfa.net.
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